
  
  Barnstable Youth Commission Minutes 

Hyannis Youth and Community Center – Conference Room  
Tuesday, May 22, 2018; 6:30 P.M. - 7:30 P.M. 

 
A quorum being duly present, Chairman Caleb Sonnabend called the meeting to order at 6:32 
p.m. in the Hyannis Youth and Community Center – Skybox, 141 Bassett Lane, Hyannis, MA 
02601. 
 
Present: Caleb Sonnabend (Vice – Chair), Matthew McCauley, Allianna DeBarros, Sean 
Dowling, Michael Booth, George Cole, Ethan Sirhal, Lt. Jean Challies (Police Officer), Kip 
Diggs (Adult Advisor), Patti Machado (Director of Recreation), Lynne Poyant (Director of 
Community Services) 
Absent: Matt Hersey (Chair), Reid Mason, Connor Levesque, Jen Cullum (Town Council 
Liaison), and Jen Ellis (Police Officer) 
 
Matt McCauley made a motion to accept the minutes from the April 10, and April 2018 
meeting.  Sean Dowling seconded.  All in favor.  Motion passed. 
Public Comment: 

 None 
Old Business: 

 WXTK – will aim to make this an annual event.  Patti will ask if the Commission 
can get a copy of the recording. 

 One Love Update -   
 Training scheduled for May 23rd.   
 Event is May 31st from 8:00 a.m. to 10:00 a.m. @ PAC and Sr. Cafe  

 Youth Homeless Count -  Sean Dowling, Matt McCauley, George Cole and Alliana 
DeBarros took part in the survey at Futsal practice, Cape Cod Mall and Cape Tech 

 Intergenerational Tea – all are encouraged to attend.  It’s a memorable time.   
 New Members – work in progress; Commissioners are seeking out individuals.   

New Business: 
 Last meeting of the year will be a pizza party beginning at 5:30.   
 Elections will take place 
 Possibility of holding a summer Commission meeting as a recruitment vehicle. 

 
Sean Dowling made a motion to adjourn. Allianna DeBarros seconded.  All in favor.  Meeting 
adjourned at 7:12 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Trisha Otto 
Trisha Otto 
Financial Supervisor, Barnstable Rec/HYCC 
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